
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

March 13, 2017 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on March 13, 2017: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 4th Revised Sheet No. 88 3rd Revised Sheet No. 88 
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 88.1 2nd Revised Sheet No. 88.1 
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 88.3 2nd Revised Sheet No. 88.3 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 88.4 Original Sheet No. 88.4 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.1 Original Sheet No. 171.1 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.5 Original Sheet No. 171.5 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 171.6 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.6 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.7 Original Sheet No. 171.7 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.8 Original Sheet No. 171.8 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 171.9 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.9 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 171.10 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.10 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 171.11 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.11 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 171.12 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.12 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.13 Original Sheet No. 171.13 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 171.14 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.14 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 171.15 Original Sheet No. 171.15 
 Original Sheet No. 171.16 
 Original Sheet No. 171.17 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued March 13, 2017, to become effective on and after April 12, 2017.   
 
The revisions being requested will revise the Company’s Solar Rebate and Net Metering tariffs to reflect 
changes to 4 CSR 240-20.065 and 4 CSR 240-20.100, except for those waivers requested by Company to:  i) 
add language included in the Stipulations and Agreement in File No. ER-2016-0179; ii) allow additional or 
clarifying language in the Net Metering Interconnection Application/Agreement to reduce customer confusion or 
expedite processing; or iii) to better reflect steps required to implement net metering. 
  
The proposed tariff revisions and associated variance requests were discussed with Missouri Public Service 
Commission Staff, prior to filing, and Staffs recommendations adopted.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

Paula N. Johnson 
  
Paula N. Johnson 
Senior Corporate Counsel 
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